
June Newsletter 

 

Welcome to our June newsletter and the final one for the session. It has been another 

school year of change and I’d like to thank all members of the school community for their 

support, flexibility and resilience. I’m looking forward to meeting many of you at the School 

Fair and Sports Day in the coming weeks. I hope you all have a relaxing and safe Summer 

holiday and that the sun shines for us all! 

With best wishes, 

Emma McGill 

Headteacher 

Hello and goodbye 

Goodbye and good luck to our P7 children who are leaving us at the end of this term to 

move on to your new secondary schools. You have been a fantastic group who have led by 

example and had a very successful final year at Scotstoun Primary. We will miss you and 

your families who have been a real part of the Scotstoun community. We wish you all the 

very best as you move on and hope you keep in touch to let us know how you are doing.  

Hello to our new P1 children and their families and welcome to Scotstoun. 61 children are 

joining our school in August which we are very much looking forward to. They, and their 

families, have visited our school twice and have taken it all in their stride.   

We have several staff leaving us this session and new members joining us. We do not have 

all those details yet therefore I will send out a separate staffing communication when I have 

that information.  

Meet the teacher 

We are having two meet the teacher sessions in the last two weeks to allow our children 

and staff t get to know one another prior to the new session. They will take place on 

Thursday 16th June and Tuesday 21st June. Everyone will take part in some activities 

designed to start the process of getting to know one another and to plan together for the 

first topic back in August which is a whole school focus on peace. New class information will 

be issued early on week commencing 13th June.  

Health Week 

This year’s Health Week will take place on week commencing 13th June and will focus on 

wellbeing. Miss MacDonald and the Healthy Heroes have been working hard to organise this 

event and it is shaping up to be a great week. Some of the activities are: 



• whole school warm up: on the Monday morning we will have a coach in the upper 

school playground to launch our week. 

• coaches: there will be different coaches coming in most days.  Each stage has 

experiences of different sports. 

• staff wellbeing sessions. 

• Wednesday 15th June: Sports Day. This will take place in Victoria Park from 1pm. The 

children will participate in a range of activities. Families are more than welcome to 

come and spectate. There may even be something for the adults to show off their 

sporting prowess in, so bring your trainers. Children will be dismissed from school 

after the event, not from Victoria Park. Thank you for your help in keeping everyone 

safe.  

• Health week competition. 

•  Children should wear P.E. kit all week as they will be participating in activities most 

days. 

Summer fair 

We are really looking forward to this year’s Summer fair run by our fantastic PTA and 

welcoming you back into our school. There will school building tours, raffles, BBQ, bouncy 

castle and lots of stalls to help us raise money for the school fund. Thank you to everyone 

who has donated to our raffles and tombola. It is on from 10-12 on Saturday 11th June. 

Fingers crossed the rain stays away.  

Trades House of Glasgow award 

Congratulations to the Eco Kids and Ms March for their well-deserved gold award at the 

mini garden festival hosted by the Trades House of Glasgow. The children worked together 

to design their garden on a pallet based on our school houses: the bird, the bell, the fish and 

the tree. Well done! 

Garden tidy up 

Thank you very much to a small but gallant and soggy band from the Outdoor group who 

gave some of their time to tidy up the school grounds and raised beds for the upcoming 

Fair. It was a very wet evening and they all mucked in to make the grounds look much 

better! 

 

 

 

 



 

Dates for your Diary 

  

 

Date Event 

10am 12 June  School Fair  

13-17 June Health Week 

2pm Tuesday 14 June  Upper School Musical Event  

Wednesday 15 June Sports Day 

Thursday 16 June (pm) Meet the Teacher 

Friday 17 June P7 Leavers’ Party at Heart of Scotstoun 

  

2pm Monday 20 June  P7 Leavers’ Assembly 

Tuesday 21 June (am) Meet the Teacher 

Final reports issued 

Wednesday 22 June P7 Fun Day 

Thursday 23 June House Treat 

Friday 24 June Whole school achievement assembly 

P7 Guard of Honour 

School closes 1pm 

Wednesday 17 August Children return to school 


